
SPRINGVALE TOWNSHIP 

NEIGHBORHOOD MEETING / MAYWOOD ESTATES AND 329TH AVENUE 

SECTION 33 

JANUARY 11, 2018 

 

The township board met at the town hall for a neighborhood meeting to discuss a possible road 

improvement by bituminous (blacktop) in the Maywood Estates development and a portion of 

329th Avenue NW in section 33.  Town Board members present were:  Bill Friedland, Steve 

Lindgren, Tony Brown, and Michelle Kleven.  Joseph Pelawa from Bolten and Menk 

Engineering Services was also present.  Residents present are on file with a sign in sheet.  

Lindgren called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  The pledge of allegiance was recited. 

 

The town board and Pelawa explained the chapter 429 assessment process and some possible 

financial and construction plans to improve roadways within section 33 with bituminous 

(blacktop). 

 

The town board opened the floor for questions and concerns pertaining to the possible road 

improvement.  There was some discussion regarding petitions, new culverts, swing arm 

mailboxes, assessments, speed, additional stop sign requests, speed limit signage, water drainage, 

timeline of when the improvement could take place, and other concerns. 

 

Lindgren asked for a hand vote of those residents opposed to this road improvement project.  

Only 2 residents out of 18 in attendance were opposed due to cost and speed. 

 

The town board will take information from this meeting for review and discussion at its regular 

town board meetings.  This road improvement has not been approved to be completed as of this 

meeting. 

 

Lindgren adjourned the meeting at 7:55 p.m. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

______________________________  ________________________________ 

Michelle Kleven     Steve Lindgren 

Town Clerk      Chairman 

 

 


